








of the move through an in-person meeting during Professional Development. Staff were 

followed up with through an email from the Interim Executive Director. Families were first 

notified of the move through a constant contact eblast. 

When considering where to locate the new Middle School, we asked for input from Ward 5 

and 6 City Councilmembers, the Deputy Mayor for Education, the State Superintendent for 

Education, staff at the PCSB, staff at NOMA BID, and ANC commissioners. Key takeaways 

were that: 

1. At the current Middle School location, NoMa development will continue; 

public parking will shrink

2. Future student growth is highest in Wards 1, 4, 6, & 8

3. Councilmember Allen suggested that we site at Young 

Input from families, students, staff, and these stakeholders led the Board to decide to 

locate the new middle school building at our Young campus. Once that decision had 

been made, during the planning and design phase, the following meetings were held: 
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On September 11, 2018 Director of External Relations Khizer Husain attended 

the ANC meeting and connected with the Commissioners 

On November 27, 2018, Naomi Klein from DDOT came to visit the school and 

observe dropoff, work on transportation, and safe routes to school. 

On January 22nd, 2019, a meeting was held with Barbara Mitchell and 

Ogochuckuw Agwai of Councilmember Kenyan McDuffie's office regarding 

transportation, parking, and safe routes to school. 

On January 25, 2019 a meeting was held with Dr. Josh Emmett, principal at 

Phelps Architecture, Construction and Engineering High School 

On May 2, 2019, Jonathan McNair and Barbara Mitchell, staffers from 

Councilmember McDuffie's office, came to visit Young and observed dropoff. 

On May 29, 2019, a follow-up meeting was held with staff from Councilmember 

McDuffie's office. 

On September 19th, 2019, LeighAnne Daly and Jerry Zaytes of Building Hope 

attended the ANC Zoning meeting on behalf of Two Rivers. They presented and 

answered questions. 

On October 1st, 2019, Middle School Principal Muronji Inman-Mccraw attended 
the local ANC 5D meeting along with LeighAnne Daly and Jerry Zaytes of Building 

Hope. Ms Muronji talked about the school, the mission, the diverse student 

population, and what makes Two Rivers unique. She shared her background as a 

native Washingtonian and fielded questions from the Chair, Commissioners, and 

folks who live in the neighborhood around the school. 

On October 8th, 2019, Jerry and Natalie Mutchler, architects at Studio27 

attended the ANC 5D meeting on behalf of Two Rivers. They presented and 

answered questions. 

On November 8, 2019, Khizer Husain invited Ms. Bobo and Mr. Walton from the 

Kingman Park Association to visit Two Rivers at Young. 

On November 12, 2019, Khizer Husain attended the ANC 5D meeting and 

engaged with and invited for a tour the president of the Carver-Langston Civic 

Association, Juanita Diggs, and former ANC Commissioner Kathy Henderson. 

On November 25, 2019, Gail Williams, Director of Operations, and Khizer 

Husain, Director of External Relations, met with Dr. Josh Emmett, principal at 

Phelps. 

On December 9, 2019, Gail Williams and Khizer Husain met with Principal Dr. 

Dwight Davis of Browne Education Campus. 

On December 10, 2019, Khizer Husain attended the ANC 5D meeting and 

engaged with and answered questions from Juanita Diggs, ANC Commissioner 




